WATER STILL SCARCE

The drought gripping our region continues to affect
availability of water for Rio Bosque Wetlands Park.
The Park’s wetlands and riparian areas held water
for only 3.5 months in 2003, and 2004 promises
more of the same. Water to Rio Bosque was cut off
January 7; when it will return is not known.

We are pursuing several avenues for providing
limited amounts of supplemental water to the Park.
Of most immediate help will be one or more small
wells we are installing with funding from the U.S.
Bureau of Reclamation. The aim is to keep the
Park’s main channel wet at least intermittently
during times when no other water is available.

WILDLIFE NOTES

Once again, for the 3 year in the past 4, we were
fortunate to have a Bald Eagle visit Rio Bosque. A
first-winter bird was present from Dec. 3 to at least
Dec. 19. Other avian visitors of note this fall
included Ross’s Geese, American White Pelicans, an
immature Golden Eagle, and, in the Riverside Canal
next to the Park, a Surf Scoter.



We are also getting tantalizingly close to starting
work on a visitor-contact station/education shelter
for the Park, a project funded by The Meadows
Foundation. This facility will be of great value for
all visitors but will be especially important for
school groups using the Park.
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